Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Town Hall/Utility Office October 8,1991

MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb at 8:30 P.M., with Councilmembers Bob Williams and Harold Hall present at was Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer. Also attending was Butch Richardson, Talbott Richardson, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, David Owen and Bill Burkhart.

The Council approved claims for the town/utility. The clerk treasurer's report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

Mr. Richardson (Butch) stated he has not received the requested letter from the town attorney regarding the ditch on his property. Mr. Lamb stated he had not followed through and appologized. Mr. Richardson queried Council-members as to their stand on the issue of cleaning the ditch. Mr. Hall informed him he would have to agree with the Council's decision from a legal point as stated by the town attorney. Mr. Williams agreed likewise.

Mr. Richardson said he is of the opinion the bridge on E. Harrison Street, which carries water through his property, is inadequate and should be replaced. Also there seems to be an obstruction below the bridge which he believes causes water to back up on his property. The Council stated the bridge was installed according to state sepecifications, which at the time, was deemed adequate. But Mr. Richardson stated the terrain within the approximate location of run-off water has been changed dramatically and could be causing his problem. The Council noted some changes in and around the Greenville Lodge that was done on private property which could cause excess water flow. But again the Council reiterated that the question remains - if the town contributed to the cause - which the town denies. Therefore, the town is not liable for the situation.

Mr. Talbott Richardson informed the town council that the police radar unit is in need of repair. Councilmembers stated such repairs should not exceed \$100, and approved expenditures for this amount.

Gary informed the Council that control between the towers and plant is inoperative. He stated he had called the electrician but has not been able to proceed with the needed repair.

The Council approved the closing of the town/utility office on November 5, 1991 due to election day.

No further business coming before the Council, Harold Hall motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ron Lamb.

Respectfully submitted,

Ron Lamb, President of the Council

Valer, Clerk of the Council